
 
 

TO: Debbie Racca-Sittre, City Clerk 

FROM: Councilmember Melissa Cabello Havrda, District 6 

COPIES: Nancy Cano, Boards and Commissions Coordinator, 
Aurora Perkins, Deputy City Clerk; Emily McGinn, Assistant to 
City Council 

 
DATE: June 28, 2023 

 
SUBJECT: District 6 Reappointments to Boards & Commissions 

 
I would like to reappoint the following individuals to the respective Boards and Commissions 
listed below for the City Council term commencing June 1, 2023, and expiring on May 31, 2025, 
or for the terms as shown below: 

 
Name Board 
Kathleen Davis Animal Care Services 
Jesse Zuniga Building Standards Board 
Michael Hogan Capital Improvements Advisory Committee 
Richard Vasquez City of San Antonio Commission on Education 
Michael Valdez City of San Antonio Higher Education Student Advisory Board 
Bert Pickell City/County Joint Commission on Elderly Affairs 
Laura Lopez Disability Access Advisory Committee 
Myrl Britten Linear Creekway Parks Advisory Board 
Larissa Martinez Mayors Commission on the Status of Women 
Bert Pickell Parks and Recreation Board 
Emily Fleisher San Antonio Arts Commission 
Fernanda Maria Cardenas San Antonio Public Library Board of Trustees 
Gabriela Smith San Antonio Youth Commission 
Yaritza Cruz-Villarreal San Antonio Youth Commission 
Angela Gonzales Small Business Economic Development Advocacy Committee 
Erica LaHood Transportation Advisory Board 
Walter Rodgers Veterans Advisory Commission 
Jesse Zuniga Zoning Board of Adjustment 
Kin Hui Zoning Commission 

 
The applications are on file with the Office of the City Clerk. 

 

 

Melissa Cabello Havrda 
Councilmember, District 6 

City of San Antonio 
Office of the City Council 

Interdepartmental Correspondence Sheet 




